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Left: 

Congratulations 

to Colin 

Pennings & 

Jacob Woerner 

for receiving a 

SUPERIOR rating 

at the State Oral 

Interpretation 

contest in the 

Duet category!! 

Left: 

Congratulations to 

the Corsica-Stickney 

Volleyball players 

who received Great 

Plains All-

Conference honors. 

Morgan Clites and 

Rachel Gerlach 

received the honor 

along with Casey 

Tolsma receiving 

Honorable Mention. 

Above right: Congratulations to the Corsica-Stickney Football players who 

received Great Plains All-Conference honors. Carter Wright, Caden 

VanDrongelen, Lucas Krogstad. 

Caden VanDrongelen also was selected as: 
2021 Class 9B All-State LB 

 



 

 

  

Title I Tidbits 

The new year has us setting goals and thinking about what we will change to improve in the upcoming year. I encourage 
you to make this year a year of literacy! You are your child’s first and most important teacher. Give them the gift of a 
lifetime…..teach them to read! Below you will find a checklist of literacy ideas for toddlers and preschoolers.  

Toddlers 

 I read with my child every day, even if it is just a few minutes. 
 I encourage my child to bring his favorite books to me so that we can read together. 
 I point to pictures and name them out loud, and encourage my child to point to pictures while we read. 
 I watch to see if my child sometimes makes eye contact with me when I read aloud. That tells me he/she 

is paying attention to me and the story.  
 I talk with my child throughout the day about things we are doing and things that are happening around 

us. 
 I try to be patient when my child wants to read the same book over and over again.  
 I encourage my child to “play” with books-pick them up, flip them from front to back, and turn the pages. 
 Sometimes I listen when my child “pretends” to read a book-he/she holds the book, goes from page to 

page, and says words, even though they’re not the words on the page. 
 I give my child paper and crayons so he/she can scribble, make pictures, and pretend to write 

Preschoolers 

 I help my child hear and say the first sound in words (like ”b” in boat).and notice when different words 
start with the same sound (like ”boat” and “book”)  

 I help my child hear words that rhyme (like moose, goose, and caboose) 
 I introduce new words to my child, like ”bow” and “stern” which mean the front of a boat and the back 

of a boat.  
 I talk with my child about the letters of the alphabet and notice them in books, like ”c” for canoe. 
 I point out signs and labels that have letters, like signs and foods in the grocery store.  
 I encourage my child to find the joy and fun in reading. Usually, I let my child choose the books we 

read. 
 I let my child pretend to read parts of the book when we read together. 
 I talk with my child about stories and make connections to things that happen in our own lives. 
 I ask “what,” “where,” and “how” questions when I read with my child to help him/ her follow along 

and understand the stories. 
 I help my child write notes or make books (like an alphabet book), even if his writing only looks like 

scribbles or marks.  
 I have my child use a scissors and practice cutting on a line and around shapes. 

Set aside a time every day to read or have your child read. Unplug, disconnect from technology and get lost inside the 
covers of a book! Make 2022 a year of Literacy! Happy New Year! 

 

Happy 

New Year 



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  

       American Education Week was celebrated by NHS members by bringing treats to the staff and 

FCCLA made lunch on Friday and put up a hallway display.   National Honor Society members made tie 

blankets. Some of the juniors and seniors who made blankets are pictured below left.                     

The blankets were donated to local charities for children and the elderly. 

 

 



 

 

  

Remembering our classmate, Brock Bordewyk on what would have been his 14th birthday. 

******************************************************************************************************** 

1000 Point Club-- On Tuesday, December 14, 2021 vs. the Avon Pirates, Rachel 

Gerlach became the fourth CS Jaguar girls' basketball player in the last four years 

to score her 1000th career point.  She joins Courtney Menning, Avery Broughton, 

and Raven Barse as the fourth consecutive player to accomplish this amazing 

feat. Rachel needed 9 points going into the Tuesday night contest.  She finished 

the night with 12 points hitting four three point shots.                                                                 

Congratulations Rachel Gerlach! 
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